
Volume MMXVII No. 4 April 2017 

 

 1 

 

 

Camp Cresset 
Finley’s Brigade 

Camp #1614 

Havana, Florida 
 

 

Recipient – 2011 and 2012 Dr. George R. Tabor “Most Distinguished Camp” Award 
 

"To you, Sons of Confederate Veterans, we will commit the vindication of the cause 

for which we fought. To your strength will be given the defense of the Confederate 
soldier's good name, the guardianship of his history, the emulation of his virtues, 

the perpetuation of those principles which he loved and which you love also, and 
those ideals which made him glorious and which you also cherish." 

 
 

Confederate Memorial Day Service 
 Saturday April 22 , 3pm Soldiers Cemetery, Quincy Florida 

Special Guest Speaker: Nancy Miller 
 

CƛƴƭŜȅΩǎ .ǊƛƎŀŘŜ /ŀƳǇ мсмп {ƻƴǎ ƻŦ 
Confederate Veterans and The Mary Ann 

Harvey Black, Confederate Rose Society will 
host our annual Confederate Memorial Day 

{ŜǊǾƛŎŜ ŀǘ ά{ƻƭŘƛŜǊǎ /ŜƳŜǘŜǊȅέΦ 
{ǇŜŎƛŀƭ DǳŜǎǘ {ǇŜŀƪŜǊ ŦƻǊ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ŜǾŜƴǘ 
will be former Florida Senatorial Candidate 
Nancy Miller. Nancy is a great speaker and I 
am proud to say that she is a friend to our 

Camp. 
We need you to attend this service. Your 

ancestor attended these kind of services. If 
he did not survive the war; his family 

attended and decorated graves of Confederate Soldiers. We are the successors of those 
brave Confederate Soldiers. We must continue to conduct and attend these services in 

Their honor. Their memory must be preserved! I look forward to seeing you in Quincy on 
the 22 of April. The next page is a flyer for you to share and keep as a reminder. 
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YOU ARE INVITED! 

 
COME AND JOIN FINLEY’S BRIGADE AND 

 MARY ANN HARVEY BLACK CONFEDERATE ROSE 

SOCIETY 

FOR CONFEDERATE DECORATION DAY AND A TIME OF 

REMEMBRANCE AND SOUTHERN FELLOWSHIP 

 

WHERE: SOLDIERS CEMETERY 

401 EAST JEFFERSON STREET 

QUINCY, FLORIDA 

 

WHEN: SATURDAY, APRIL 22, 2017 3:00 PM 

 

GUEST SPEAKER: NANCY MILLER 

 

REFRESHMENTS WILL BE SERVED 

 
FOR ADDITIONAL INFORMATION CONTACT 

MARSHALL @ 850-545-6804, 850-576-9551 or vacarroll@msn.com 
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April Camp Meeting Special Presentation 
 

Tristan Harrenstein (photo left) of the Florida Public 
Archeology Network, will ǎƘŀǊŜ ǿƛǘƘ CƛƴƭŜȅΩǎ .ǊƛƎŀŘŜ ǘƘƛǎ 
ƳƻƴǘƘΥ ά5ŜŀǊ CǊƛŜƴŘǎ ŀǘ IƻƳŜέΦ Iƛǎ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘŀǘƛƻƴ ƛǎ ōŀǎŜŘ 
on letters written by a 

Union (yes Union) 
soldier from Maine 
during his time in 

Florida. Private Melvan 
Tibbetts (right) spent 
about nine months in 

West Florida during the 
Winter of 1862 and 
Spring/Summer of 
1863. He has some 

interesting 
observations about his 

time in Florida. 
 
 

 

 
 

H. L. Hunley Award Season 
 
 

CƛƴƭŜȅΩǎ .ǊƛƎŀŘŜ ƛǎ ōŜƎƛƴƴƛƴƎ ƛǘǎ ǎƛȄǘƘ ȅŜŀǊ ǇŀǊǘƴŜǊƛƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ ƭƻŎŀƭ IƛƎƘ 
Schools and their JROTC programs, by awarding the SCV H.L. Hunley 

Award to deserving Cadets. 
The Camp could use your support with this. We need members who are 

Veterans to make the presentations at these local High Schools. We need 
members or spouses to act as photographers for these presentation. We 

also solicit sponsors for the Award itself. Sponsorship is $30.  
If you can assist the Camp in our endeavor, please contact: Hunley Award 
Coordinator Larry Clayton at  larry.clayton1@gmail.com or Commander 

Crocker at 850-339-3051. 

mailto:larry.clayton1@gmail.com
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The 47 th Annual Florida Division Reunion  
Ocala, Florida ð June 2 -4, 2017  

________________________________________________________________________________________________________

___  

 
Reu nion REGISTRATION FORM  

 
Quantity Total  
Registration Fee: Members Only  
If Postmarked By May 15th _______ X $35.00 $_________  
After May 15th _______ X $45.00 $_________  
Luncheon on your own  
Awards Banquet: note chicken or pork _______ X $35.00 $_________  
The banquet meal includes – Herb Crusted Chicken or Sliced Pork Loin with salad, mixed 

vegetables, roasted potatoes, rolls and butter, dessert, tea and coffee.  
Total Remitted: $__________  
 

 
NOTE: We will not be able to take meal reservations received after May 15th  
Special Note: Friday night Social Under the Oaks will be Shish Kabob. A $5 donation 

at the event is appreciated but not required.  

 

 
Please Make Checks Payable To: SCV Florida Division Inc  
NAME: ________________________________________Guest:________________________________  
ADDRESS: __________________________________________________________________________  

City: ______________________________ State:_____________ Phone: __________________________  
CAMP NAME & NUMBER: _____________________________________________________________  

Please Mail Registration Form & Check to:  

NW LT. COMMANDER KENNETH U. DANIEL, 209 N. DEVILLIERS ST., PENSACOLA, FL 32502  
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The 47 th Annual Florida Division Reunion  
Ocala, Florida ð June 2 -4, 2017  
__________________________________________________________________________________________  

Motel Reservations  
This yearõs Reunion will be held at the Holiday 
Inn & Conference Center located on the west side 
of I -75 & S.R. 200 in Ocala. The address is 3600 
SW 38 th Ave., Ocala, Florida 34474  
For reservations call 352 629 -9500 or 877 622 -5211 
by May 8 and please reference the SCV 
Convention for special convention room rates of 
$89.00 per night for double occupancy.  
Ancestor Memorial for the 2017 Division Program  
 
Ancesto r memorials are $5.00 for the 2017 Florida Division Reunion 
program.  
Please complete the memorial information below and forward this 
form along with your check to NW LT. Commander KENNETH U. 
DANIEL,  
209 N. DeVilliers St., Pensacola, FL 32502.  
 
Your Name : _________________________________________________________________________  
Ancestors Relation: _________________________________________________________________  
Ancestors Name: ____________________________________________________________________  
Ancest ors Rank: _____________________________________________________________________  
Ancestors Company & Regiment: ___________________________________________________  
Ancestors Branch of Service: _______________________________________________________  
Qty:__ _______ X $5.00 = Total: _________________  

Deadline for memorials is May 10, 2017. Please make checks payable 
to the SCV Florida Division Inc.  
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The Whitworth Rifle  

 
 

The 1st Sniper Rifle! 

 

The Whitworth rifle was designed by Sir Joseph Whitworth, a British engineer and 
entrepreneur. Whitworth had experimented with cannons using polygonal rifling instead of 
traditional rifled barrels, which was patented in 1854. The hexagonal polygonal rifling 
meant that the projectile did not have to bite into grooves as was done with conventional 
rifling. In 1856, this concept was demonstrated in a series of experiments using brass 
howitzers. 
 
Whitworth believed that the same type of system could be used to create a more accurate 
rifle to replace the Pattern 1853 Enfield, which had shown some weaknesses during the 
recent Crimean War. 
The Whitworth rifle weighed 9 pounds (Short Barrel Version). Other long range rifles of the 
period tended to have much larger and heavier barrels, which made them too heavy for 
standard infantry use. Whitworth chose to use a longer and more slender bullet than was 
common at the time, which resulted in a bore diameter of .451 caliber, significantly smaller 
than the Enfield's .577 caliber bore. Whitworth's bullets were more stable at longer ranges 
than the shorter and larger diameter bullets found in other rifles of the time. Whitworth 
also engineered the barrel with a 1-in-20" twist, quite a bit tighter than the 1-in-78" of the 
1853 Enfield, or the later 1856/1858 variants with 5 groove barrels and a 1-in-48" twist. The 
extra spin the faster twist imparted to the 
projectile further stabilized the bullet in flight.  
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In 1857, the Whitworth rifle received its first head to head trial against the Enfield, in the 
presence of the British Minister of War. At this trial, the Whitworth outperformed the 
Enfield at a rate of three to one. Following are the comparative groupings of the two 
weapons at various distances in this trial... 
 
Range: 500 Yards: Whitworth: 4.44 inches, Enfield: 26.88 inches 
Range: 800 Yards: Whitworth: 12 inches, Enfield: 49.32 inches 
Range: 1100 Yards: Whitworth: 28.92 Inches, Enfield: 96.48 inches 
Range: 1400 Yards: Whitworth: 55.44 inches, Enfield: ---No hits--- 
Range: 1800 Yards (Just over one mile.): Whitworth: 139.44 inches, Enfield: ---Not fired--- 
 
The Confederate government, purchased a limited number of Whitworth rifles during the 
Civil War. (About 200) These weapons were given to the very best marksmen in the 
Confederate Army. This select group of men were referred to as Whitworth Sharpshooters, 
thus were born the first modern sniper units. 
 
Most of the Whitworth rifles used by the Confederates were equipped with open sights. 
The front sight was usually adjustable for distance, and in some instances was also 
adjustable for windage. A small number had telescopic sights which, unlike modern top-
mounted rifle scopes, were mounted on the left side of the rifle. 
 
The Battle of Chickamauga, an unknown Confederate sniper shot Union General William 
Haines Lytle off his horse while the General was leading a counterattack. When the 
General's body was identified, the Confederates placed an honor guard on the body until it 
could be recovered. 
 
The most famous act of sniping during the Civil War also involved a Whitworth rifle. It took 
place on May 9, 1864, at the Battle of Spotsylvania Court House. Accounts vary as to the 
distance from which the shot was taken, with the range being put anywhere from 500 to 
1000 yards. It is likely that it was closer to 500 than 1000, but we will never know for sure. 
 
Union General John Sedgwick was directing the placement of his artillery in preparation for 
the coming battle when his position came under fire from a Confederate sniper. The unique 
shape of the Whitworth bullets caused them to make a very distinctive whistling sound 
when they passed through the air; a sound that was, by then, feared in the Union ranks. 
Following is an account of what happened next, from Sedgwick's Chief-of-Staff: 
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"As the bullets whistled by, some of the men dodged. The general said laughingly, 'What! 
what! men, dodging this way for single bullets! What will you do when they open fire along 
the whole line? I am ashamed of you. They couldn't hit an elephant at this distance.' A few 
seconds after, a man who had been separated from his regiment passed directly in front of 
the general, and at the same moment a sharp-shooter's bullet passed with a long shrill 
whistle very close, and the soldier, who was then just in front of the general, dodged to the 
ground. The general touched him gently with his foot, and said, 'Why, my man, I am 
ashamed of you, dodging that way,' and repeated the remark, 'They couldn't hit an elephant 
at this distance.' The man rose and saluted and said good-naturedly, 'General, I dodged a 
shell once, and if I hadn't, it would have taken my head off. I believe in dodging.' The general 
laughed and replied, 'All right, my man; go to your place.' 
 
For a third time the same shrill whistle, closing with a dull, heavy stroke, interrupted our 
talk; when, as I was about to resume, the general's face turned slowly to me, the blood 
spurting from his left cheek under the eye in a steady stream. He fell in my direction; I was 
so close to him that my effort to support him failed, and I fell with him." 
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Help Wanted  

  
Photographers for our Events  

 
Web Master  

 
Newsletter Editor and contributing writers  

Guest Speakers for Camp meetings-Come share your knowledge!  

 

Heritage Opportunities  
    
April 7 ς Hunley Award presentation at Holmes County High School Army JROTC 
April 11 ς wŜƎǳƭŀǊ /ŀƳǇ ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎ ά5ŜŀǊ ŦǊƛŜƴŘǎ ŀǘ ƘƻƳŜέ tǊŜǎŜƴǘŀǘƛƻƴ ōȅ ¢Ǌƛǎǘŀƴ IŀǊǊŜƴǎǘŜƛƴ 
April 15 ς Cemetery Workday at Soldiers Cemetery in Quincy    
April 16 ς Resurrection Sunday 
April 18 ς Hunley Award presentation at Liberty County High School Army JROTC at 6:30pm 
April 22 ς Confederate Memorial Day at Soldiers Cemetery in Quincy at 3pm. 
April 23 ς Confederate Memorial Day observance at Old City Cemetery in Tallahassee at 3pm 
April 29 ς Confederate History Month Flagging at the Havana Flag-site 
April 29 ς Hunley Award presentation at the University Center at 5:45pm Lincoln High Navy JROTC  
May 3 ς Hunley Award presentation at East Gadsden High School Army JROTC Time TBA 
May 3 ς Hunley Award presentation at West Gadsden High School Army JROTC at 1:45pm 
May 6 ς Hunley Award presentation at Leon High School USMC JROTC at 9am 
May 7 ς Hunley Award presentation at Godby High School Air Force JROTC at 6pm 
June 2-4 ς Florida Division SCV Reunion in Ocala, Florida 
 
For times, locations, and details for the following events please contact Commander Crocker at 
kvcroadking@yahoo.com or 850-339-3051. 
 

Our meetings are always held on the second Tuesday of each and every month at the Golden Corral 
restaurant on North Monroe Street across from Lake Ella.  The program will start promptly at 6:45 so be 
sure to arrive early (6:00) to enjoy a fine meal and socialize before the meeting starts. 
 

The Camp Cresset Newsletter is the official publication of Camp 1614, Finley’s Brigade Sons of Confederate Veterans.  No content 

may be reproduced in part, or in whole, without the expressed written authorization from the Editor-in-Chief.  All parts herein remain 

the sole property of SCV Camp 1614. ©2016 

mailto:kvcroadking@yahoo.com

